
 

  

                                                 
 
 

Saxilby Waterfront Working Group 
Update for Planning and Development Committee 

Wednesday 18 December 2024 
 

1. Shoal of fish artwork: This is due to be installed 18/12/24 
 
2. Saxilby Waterfront Facilities: See Agenda item 6 

 
3. Conservation Leaflet: As part of the project plan, a leaflet about the conservation area is 

in progress 
 

4. Wildflower pathway: TCV have sown extra wildflower seeds this autumn and will be 
back in the spring 

 
5. Lincoln and District Angling Association/Canal River Trust are planning 8-10 Lets Fish 

Events in 2025 working together to deliver them.  
 

6. Two benches have been ordered for the top towpath, funded by a donation by a resident’s 
family and a local organisation in memory of loved ones, 

 
7. Pipe bridge: A press release is planned to be released in January 2025 regarding the lack 

of response from Anglian Water to repaint the pipe bridge. Sir Edward Leigh has been con-
tacted, and has forwarded our correspondence to Anglian Water. 

 
8. Heritage lighting: Support has been received from Historic England and the Conservation 

Officer to change the lighting. A letter is to be sent to LCC with the request. 
 

9. Information boards: A letter to statutory organisations is to be sent to request sponsor-
ship of the proposed information boards. Applications for funding have been made to LCC 
Community Wildlife Trust and One Stop. Application for funding from The Bradbury Trust is 
in progress. 
 
Recommendations: 
For Planning Committee to note the update. 

 
Cllr Elizabeth Hillman (Chair – SWWG)  

 
 
 
 
 


